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Congratulations to our newest alumni, The Class of 2015
Graduation Mass was celebrated on May 21, 2015, for our 47 Class of 2015 graduates.

Mission Statement
Christ the King Catholic School is committed to upholding Catholic faith and tradition 
and in partnership with families, helping students develop academically for a life of 

faith, integrity and service." 
Dear Alumni and Friends of Christ the King School, 

  Another year is off to a terrific start!  We are very grateful for your support and prayers .   Please know that we 
pray for all of our benefactors at various School Masses throughout the year.   We are blessed with a wonderful 
history  of interest and support for Christ the King School and Parish.   We continue to focus on our mission and 
promote quality Catholic education.   
  We always welcome visitors to our campus and if you missed the October 4th Open House, please give us a call 
(405-843-3909) so that we can schedule plenty of time to show you our facilities and introduce you to some of 
our amazing teachers and outstanding students.   

We wish you God’s abundant blessings for your generous support!		  Grace and peace, Karen Carter  

2015 Christ the King Graduates
Derek Abeln, Grace Affolder, Bradley Basey, Sydney Burke, David Carter, Jake Clarke, Maddie Clarke, 
Mitchell Clayton, Charlie Covington, Ethan Dawson, Cooper English, Michael Feighny, Jonathon Hardin, Matt 
Harper, Tom Hughes, Brandon Jacobs, Katie Jacobs, Lexi Joyce, Mason Kalamian, Madison Kalsu, Brandon 
Knight, Carter Larson, Rylee Lepak, Ryan Lopez, Josie Mahan, Erin McDermott, Megan McDougall, Rayven 
Medice, Graham Murray, Corie Naifeh, Lena Park, Alex Parrott, Katey Pierce, Grace Pilcher, Sophie Pilcher, 
Tommy Raczkowski, Becca Ray, Libby Ray, Faith Riley, William Roten, Sophia Shepherd, Carolyn Suarez, 
Patrick Sullivan, Victoria Sullivan, Cooper Terlip, Mia Thielke, Chris Thompson  (Photo by Jan Foisey)
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Dear Friends and Alumni of Christ the King School,

    It has been a very busy and fruitful year here at 
Christ the King School.  Thanks to your generosity 
we were able to add to our school endowment, which 
allowed for more scholarships to be given to students 
who would not be able to afford to attend Catholic 
school, and is a great blessing and part of our mission.   
We also were able to add the laptop computers for our 
sixth graders and seventh and eighth will be added 
in the following years, putting us at a great advantage 
in the technological field.   Another wonderful gift 
that came from your generosity is the new gym floor 
that the annual fund helped to pay for.   I know that 
in these times of a down oil and gas industry, chari-
table giving may be the first to go.  Some of you have 
experienced layoffs and we are certainly praying for 
you, Just remember that there are no gifts that are too 
small or too large.    This will be our third year for 
the Annual Fund and it has done fantastic. We have 
been able to do many things that we would not have 
been able to do without your help and generosity.

   As the pastor I have to say that we are so very 

blessed with a wonderful principal, assistants, faculty 
and staff that truly all work together to create such a 
wonderful and positive environment for the students 
to learn and thrive.  Many of our students tell us that 
the preparation that they received here helped them 
academically and spiritually in high school, college and 
beyond.   Another blessing of our school is the faith 
aspect that is not present in other schools.   Recently 
the Archdiocese did a study of the future of Catholic 
schools for our diocese and while we have many 
sound schools, the reality is that for them to survive 
in the ever increasing competition for students, we 
will need more endowments and programs like we 
have been blessed to have here at Christ the King, 
but we can never be content to sit where we are.  We 
always have to be striving to improve for the sake 
of our students and Catholic Education.  Without 
your help many of these things would not have been 
possible. I hope that many of you will again help us 
this year but thanks for all that you have done to 
make this a wonderful place to worship and learn. 

Our 6th graders enjoying their laptops and the new gym floor.

__________________________________________________________________________________________

May God bless you all,   Fr. Rick 



2014 - 2015 Annual Fund
Unrestricted $ 58,954.10
Endowment  52,840.00
Tuition Assistance    4,050.00
Technology    3,600.00
Library       1,250.00
Total* $120,694.10
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This year your generosity helped the Annual Fund raise a total of $120,694.10. This allowed us to increase the 
School Endowment Fund by $58,954.10, increase the Scholarship Endowment Fund by $4,050.00 and offer 
additional tuition assistance to families for the 2015 -16 school year. We contributed $28,341.00 towards the 
new gym floor and $27,892.75 for the new One to One Technology Program. The library was able to purchase 
$1,250.00 of new junior high level books for the Amy Smith memorial section. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________
ONE to ONE PROGRAM

The one to one program is an exciting voyage for all of us at Christ the King Catholic School. The program has 
been launched in its initial stages by placing tablets with all of the 6th grade students. The Surface Pro tablets have 
a detachable keyboard and an interactive touch screen. It has been exciting to see some of the ways that they 
have been utilized and how the students have responded to them. At this age they are all very comfortable with 
technology and have taken to the devices with relative ease. The ability to use this technology to enhance differ-
ent learning styles that are beneficial to specific students is wonderful. It offers visual, auditory, and kinesthetic 
learners possibilities that would not be as readily available to them without this infusion of technology. Some of 
the textbooks are available online and others will be added in the future making the possibility of eliminating the 
thirty pound back pack a realistic benefit. There are always setbacks in the implementation of a new program and 
we are learning as we move forward, but the net benefits have made this a worthy endeavor. The utilization and 
growth of the one to one program is an exciting addition to the Christ the King landscape.

									         Robert Crump, Assistant Principal



Sword and Shield : $1,000 - $4,999	 	
Anonymous (2)				    Phil Lowry				    Puritan Oil and Gas Corporation
Jerry and Carleen Burger	     		  Tom and Teresa Streck ‘68 Luetkemeyer	 Carl and Holly Raczkowski
Jim and Vicki Connelly	    		  Joan Sampson Maguire ‘53			  Bill and Lil Ross
David ‘58 and Cathey Cooper		  John Markland				    Kurt and Mary Schrantz
Chuck and Anne Covington		  Chad and Amy McDougall			  Bill and Jean Smith
Eric and Bronwyn Dedeke			  K.T. and Marilyn Meade			   Rev. Richard Stansberry
Jeremy and Katherine Dunnington		  Jim and Joanie Merrill			   Carl and Paula Stover
Michele Nashert Gatewood ‘70		  Leo and Kay Morrison			   Dan and Amy Sullivan
Tim and Tyler Haley			   Rick and Lisa Mullins			   Diane Cooper ‘66  Timmerman
David and Shannon Hill			   Rick ‘76 and Julie Naifeh			   William Tunnell
Ronald and Dana Brou ‘81 Hill		  John and Pat O’Connor			   Jeremy and Laura Imel ‘91 Webb
Dean and Mari Imel in memory		  Robert and Ashley Perry			   Brett and Barbara Willis	
  of Amy Smith ‘95			 
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THANK YOU FOR INVESTING IN CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL

					     The Pastor’s Roundtable		

Legacy Level : $20,000 and up		  Jubilee Level :  $10,000 - $19,999		  Excalibur Level :  $5,000 - $9,999
Christ the King School P.T.O.		  Anonymous (1)				    Justin O’Connor ‘72		
										          Richard Tuohy ‘65

The Pastor’s Roundtable Reception 
was held on September 20, 2015, at 
the Christ the King Rectory to hon-
or those who contributed $1,000 
and above to our 2014 - 2015 
Annual Fund.

ANNUAL FUND DONORS 07/01/14 - 06/30/15

						      The Knight’s Circle	

Maroon and Gold Society : $500 - $999	
Randy and Susan Ulmer ‘63 Brewer		 Scott and Marian Jeter			   Patrick Muller
Ron and Elise Buckelew			   John and Deborah Cooper ‘73 Jones	 Stewart Information Services
Jason Currie				    Rusty and Mandy LaForge			   Corporation Board of Directors
Domenic and Nicole Dell’Osso		  Ryan and Carrie Leonard			     in memory of Robert Apel
Nick and Shelia Dell’Osso			   Denny and Chris Levra			   Louise Thompson
Daniel and Lacey Goodwin			 

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Special thanks to our Annual Fund Leadership Committee members : Marian Jeter, Debbie 
Cooper Jones ‘73, Carrie Leonard, Chad McDougall, Lil Ross, Dan Sullivan, Diane Cooper 
Timmerman ‘66, Father Rick Stansberry, Principal Karen Carter and Advancement Director Mary Schrantz.

__________________________________________________________________________________________



The Knight’s Circle (continued)

Associates Level : $250- $499		
Anonymous (2)				    Doug and Sadie Hodo			   Melanie Milam Roth ‘72
Justin and Kerri Beasley			     in memory of Robert Apel		  Anthony and Veronique Sebatian
Dan ‘88 and Emily Buckelew		  Frank ‘83 and Meg Ille			   Meg ‘08, Kate ‘11 and Beth ‘13 Sine
Chip and Lori Carter			     in memory of Bernie Ille			   Kent and Jeriann Smith
Elliot and Arlene Chambers		  Doug and Sheri Konarik			   Richie and Jill Splitt
David Dank				    Matthew and Lyndsey Love		  Jo Stansberry
Robert and Susan Dolan			   Joe and Heather Mossauer			  Matt and Judy VonFeldt ‘78 Taylor
Julia Durrell				    James and Susan Nicholson		  Frank and Carole Thompson
  in memory of Robert Apel		  Kim and Joe O’Connor			   Dick and Linda Wegener
Louis and Tracy Gasbarra			   Michael and Anne Nicholson ‘88 O’Shea	   in honor of Katie Tooley
Paul and Michelin DeLier ‘57 Hobbs	 Jennifer Pham				    Leigh Wegener-Henderson
										            in honor of Katie Tooley

School Spirit Level : $100- $249	 	
Anonymous (7)				    Richard Coyle				    John Killea/Stewart Legal Services
David and Susan Abeln			   Kimberly Johnson Crowell			    in memory of Robert Apel
ADFITECH				    Chuck Davis ‘83				    Dona Kippenberger
  in memory of Robert Apel		  Thalia Eddleman				    Bob and Jodie Lukeman
Julie Affolder				    Larry  and Elizabeth Semtner ‘64 Edwards	 David and Tracy McKenna
Ancel and Linda Airington			  Jessie Emerson				    Melinda McMillan
Michael and Lori Alspaugh		  James and Alyssa Ferrell			   Nora Rapp Medley ‘67
Robert and Suzie Apel			     in memory of Tom Carter and		  Ryan ‘91 and Shannon Medley		
Bradley Basey ‘15				     in honor of Karen Carter			   Bill and Shirley Miller		
Jim ‘66 and Diane Lukeman ‘69 Behring	 Betty K. Fletcher				    Mark and Renee Miller
Sally Bentley				    Roy ‘87 and Suzanna Fletcher	   	 Ben ‘83 and Kiersten Nicholson
Martin and Florene Berend		  Sean and Erin Flinn  			   J.P. and Jeannie O’Brien
Joan Boxley-White			   Joan Mach Frates ‘57	  		  Frank Olney
Ronald Bradley				    Randy Fudge ‘67				      in memory of Robert Apel
Tom and JoAnn Brown			     in honor of JoAnn Petuskey		  William and Mary Price
Tom and Stephanie Buckley		  Fred and Sharon Gauthier			   Marcelo and Whitney Puiggari
Blake and Alex Williams ‘01 Caldwell   	 Pat and Deborah Gavula			   Jerry and Carol Rakosky
David and Bev Carter			   Jerome and Louise Haag			   Stephen and Sue Reel
Judy Chaffin				    Carl and Eileen Hearne	     		  Betty Rodgers
Carolyn Berney Chancellor ‘72		    in memory of Robert Apel		    in memory of Robert Apel
Maggie Chaney				    Irene Hernandez				    Janet Rosell
Sid and Lynn Clarke			   John and Jacqueline Hobbs		  Charles and Diane Sexauer
William and Anne Collins			   Blair and Joanie Holmboe			   Brian and Lesley Smith
Andy Connelly ‘00			   Ron and Linda James			   Bryan and Jeanette Stanton
Morgan ‘02 and Hannah Connelly		    in memory of Robert Apel		  Rodney Turner
Steve ‘74 and Annamarie Cooper		  Cooper and Kathryn Johnson		  Jean Whitmarsh
Larry and Sonja Cornelius								       Bolie and Barbara Williams
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Friends' Level : $1 to $99		
Anonymous				    Dan Hester and Sharon McColl		  Christina Ramsey
Zonia Armstrong				     in memory of Robert Apel		  Thomas and Kim-Kay Miller ‘79 Randt	
Dale and Flo Campbell			   Rob and Carol Hewitt			   Kay Samaripa		
Teresa Boyer Carter ‘72			   Karley Hofer				      in honor of Kadrick Swift
Steven and Priscilla Chastain		  Virginia Loeffelholz			   Adam and Lauren Schappaugh
  in memory of Robert Apel		  Keith and Debbie Long			   Bill and Ruth Strange
Jayne Clarke				      in memory of Robert Apel		    in memory of Robert Apel	
Phyllis Cohlmia				    Walter and Jean Nashert, Jr.		  Bill and Joyce Stratton	
Brad Davey ‘88				    Joan Ottis				      in memory of Robert Apel
Kelly Fanning				    Michael Parks				    Dax and Carrie Strickland
Phil and Lori Fitzgerald			   Christy Pham				    Elizabeth Wiewel
Oiln and Kathryn Gilbert			   Bryan and Keri Pierce			   Dane Wilson
Denny and Brooke Henderson		  Robert and Amber Purser
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NEW GYM FLOOR

I am constantly reminded how lucky I am to be able to raise our children in Christ 
the King Parish.  I am excited and inspired to be part of such a caring community, 
which emphasizes the importance of family, social interaction, and volunteerism.  
Our large parish provides seemingly endless opportunities to participate and make 
a difference, and our parishioners heed the call at every turn.

I am a Christ the King lifer.  I was baptized at CK, attended school at CK with my 
brother and sister, got married at CK, and now send my kids to CK (with their 
cousins).  My parents even got married at Christ the King back in 1952 in what is 
now the cafeteria.

I started at Christ the King in 1st grade in the fall of 1975 and graduated from 8th 
grade in 1983.  At that time, CK didn’t offer classes in kindergarten or pre-K.  The school looked very different 
back then.  The cafeteria and adjacent classroom hallway represented the northern boundary of the school.  Each 
grade had only one class.  If you were in 4th grade, you were in 4th grade, not “Mrs. Oldenburg’s 4th grade.”  The 
west parking lot was our only parking lot.  The east parking lot was our playground.  There was no Mayfield 
Foyer, or an atrium, or any of the rooms that came with it.  The junior high school/playground area was known 
as Greystone Presbyterian Church and we didn’t own it.

The first major facelift CK experienced in my lifetime was the construction of the original gym, which opened in 
1982.  We got to practice on the beautiful, state-of-the-art (at the time), poured rubber floor for one year before 
we graduated, and we loved it.  That floor remained until a replacement floor was poured around the year 2000.  

When I am not doing my day job, I am the CK athletics director and coach of several basketball teams.  Over the 
past few years, I compared volleyball and basketball players using our gym to little kids playing on kitchen tile 
in socks.  We constantly worked to keep the floor swept and mopped, but the adhesive effect would only last for 
about 20 minutes.  It had finally reached a point where we were concerned about injuries.  Fr. Rick and Mrs. Car-
ter agreed that it was time to do get something done.  We were in need of a change, and the parish came through 
as usual.

This past June, the new gym floor was installed.  If you have not had 
a chance to see it, I encourage you to do so.  We modified the colors 
and the design in the hopes of making basketball and volleyball lines 
more discernible.  We also used a new sheet rubber, which is a very 
high-quality product.  None of this would have been possible without 
the generosity of the school PTO (large monetary gift), the Christ the 
King Annual Fund (of which part was allocated toward the floor), the 
CK Parish (donation) and the CK Athletic Committee (donation).

As I said, I am a CK lifer.  Because of the people of this parish, I hope 
my kids and grandkids will be too.

With gratitude,      Frank Ille ‘83

Frank with his own future Christ the King 
alumni, Evan ‘16, Alex ‘20 and Izzy ‘18.
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SCHOOL NEWS
We welcomed an important new addition to our 
school staff this year. Deputy Johnny Singley is our 
full-time School Resource Officer (SRO). Christ the 
King applied for and received  a 3 year grant through 
the Oklahoma County Sheriff ’s  Office for a SRO. 
Deputy Singley started with us in November 2014. 
He is here to teach, mentor, advise and protect our 
school community and also works with the Church 
staff. The students, teachers and parents have all 
enjoyed getting to know Deputy Singley as he helps 
us all learn about safety and provides a positve role 
model. 

The preschool students enjoyed learning about car and 
bike safety from Deputy Singley during PK Safety Day.

2015 - 2016 ANNUAL FUND - CONTINUING OUR MISSION
We hope you will consider supporting our 2015 – 2016 Annual Fund in this coming year. Your gift to the 
Annual Fund helps to ensure that Christ the King School will continue to provide the highest quality Catholic 
education available.
Information will be mailed out soon but you can donate any time by contacting our Advancement Director, Mary 
Schrantz @ mschrantz@ckschool.com or (405)242-4580, or by donating online through our website at
www.ckschool.com under the Support CK tab. You can go directly to our online donation page at
https://54310.thankyou4caring.org

Congratulations to our teachers celebrating milestone 
anniversaries this year. We are blessed to have such 
talented and caring teachers and staff.

__________________________________________________________________________________________

UPCOMING EVENTS
11/14/15		  Auction
11/23-27/15		  Thanksgiving Break
12/21/15-01/05/16	 Christmas Break
01/31-02/06/16	 Catholic Schools Week
03/09/16		  Preschool Grandparents Day
03/14-03/18/16	 Spring Break
04/28/16		  K-8th Grandparents Day
05/08/16		  First Communion
05/09/16		  Golf Tournament
05/19/16		  Graduation

20 Years	 		  15 Years
Cheri Crabtree			  Tanya Brown
Connie Dwyer

10 Years	 		  5 Years
Elyse Angelo			   Erin McMurtrey
Tricia Castro			   Heidi Smith
Denise Leonard
Denise Phoenix
Maribeth Ward
Students look forward to Mrs. Cheek’s drama productions every year and this year was no exception. Grades  
1st-5th staged “101 Dalmatians” and the Junior High drama club performed “Godspell”. Both productions in-
volved many students who worked long and hard both behind the scenes and on stage. Thank you Mrs. Cheek 
for providing opportunities for students to showcase their creativity!
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2016 Distinguished Alumnus

Christ the King Catholic School is in its eighth year of honoring a distinguished alumnus 
and presents the award annually to an accomplished graduate, one who has contributed to 
the school, to the community and to his or her own professional or volunteer opportuni-
ties. The 2015 recipient of this award was Dana Brou Hill.

Dana Brou Hill graduated from Christ the King  Catholic School in 1981.  Dana later 
graduated from Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School and the University of Oklahoma 
with distinction where she earned her Bachelors of Science in Education.  She taught 
special education immediately following graduation and has devoted her life to educating 
and helping others in our Oklahoma City community.  Her proudest achievement is her 
family.  Dana is married to her husband of 23 years, Ronald, and is the mother of three 
children who are all Christ the King School graduates, Maddy, Class of 2010, Marlee ‘12 
and Austin ‘14. All three have attended Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School.

Dana has served the Christ the King Community immensely as a member of the Athletic Commission, Parish 
Council, and Alumni Board.  She also co-chaired the school auction, coached volleyball, was a Gather Group 
facilitator and a lector.  Most recently she led the Girls on the Run program both after school and as an elective 
for the Junior High students.  This program inspires girls to be joyful, healthy and confident using a fun, 
experience-based curriculum which creatively integrates running.  Dana also served on the board of the Good 
Shepherd Catholic School, which services children on the autism spectrum, Bishop McGuinness Alumni Board, 
the Bishop McGuinness PTSO Board and as a CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocate) where she was 
honored as an Outstanding Volunteer. 

“One of the biggest impacts of my own Catholic education and watch-
ing my children go through Catholic schools is my feeling of gratitude 
which compels me to service.  In some small way, having the oppor-
tunity to positively impact others seems like a good was to show God 
how grateful you are for the many blessings He has provided in your 
own life.” 

Dana was presented with the Distinguished Alumnus Award on 
Sunday, January 25, 2015, at the 10:00 a.m. mass at Christ the King 
Catholic Church. A reception followed in the Parish Atrium.
Dana is pictured with Principal Karen Carter, Father Rick Stansberry 
and P.T.O. President Julie Naifeh.

“Catholic education provides the exposure, 
immersion and reinforcement of the teachings of our 
Church woven throughout each day.  Gospel values 
like compassion, service and justice are both modeled 
and expected of teachers and students.  I will always 
be grateful to my parents for this opportunity and 
am blessed in turn to instill in my children through 
their Catholic education, its incredible value.”

CK Class of 1981 (Dana, front row, 3rd from right)



If you happen to see groups of girls running around 
the Christ the King campus after school in the Spring 
or perhaps some mornings in the Fall, there’s a good 
chance they are part of the Girls on the Run afterschool 
program or its junior high program, called Heart and 
Sole. Girls on the Run is an international program 
that uses running and physical activity to promote a 
healthy and confident lifestyle for girls in the third 
through eighth grades.  This will be the fourth year 
Girls on the Run has been offered at Christ the King as 
an after school activity in the Spring for third, fourth 
and fifth grade girls.  This is the second year that the 
junior high program for Girls on the Run, called Heart 
& Sole, has been offered as an elective to seventh grade 
girls during the school day during the Fall semester.

But Girls on the Run is so much more than a run-
ning program.  The lessons encourage positive social, 
emotional, mental and physical development.  The 
curriculum allows every girl to recognize her strengths 
and develop healthy strategies to navigate life expe-
riences.  Throughout the season, the girls build their 
confidence and celebrate all that makes them unique.
And each season concludes with a celebratory 5K.

Dana Brou Hill ’83 is the current Girls on the Run 
coach at Christ the King. With the help of the oth-
er current and former coaches, Amanda Putnam         
Koktavy ‘84 , Amy McIntyre, Machel Clayton, Lisa 
Powel and Lisa Mullins, Christ the King School has 
had over 75 girls participate in the program so far.  In a 
recent interview for an article in the Daily Oklahoman 
on the program, CK Girls on the Run had this to say, “I 
really enjoyed the running because during the running 
we would be learning things – like about ourselves.  It 
helped us set goals and stuff.” said Kelly Willis.  Ava 
Thielke added, “I learned how to stop bullying and 
stop a rumor someone started that wasn’t true.”

Leslie Littlejohn, the Oklahoma County Girls on 
the Run director, says that “Truly watching a girl 
who will look at you and say, ‘There is no way I 
can run a 5K”, finish one that day – you just know 
she believes she can conquer the world.”  Girls on 
the Run is available at many sites in central Okla-
homa, including public school in OKC, Norman, 
Mustang, Moore, and Tecumseh.  For more in-
formation, visit girlsontherunokcounty.org.
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GIRLS ON THE RUN



GRANDPARENTS DAY
Christ the King hosted two wonderful Grandparents Days in the spring. Preschool hosted their grandparents on 
March 11. The preschool students were so excited to have grandparents in class with them. They loved showing off 
their class to their grandparents and showing off their grandparents to their class!

Kindergarten through 8th Grade hosted their Grandparents Day on May 7. Grandparents had the opportunity 
to spend time in their grandchildren’s classrooms. Grandparents were invited to stay for school mass and it was a 
blessing to have so many that were able to be here with their grandkids.

Our next Preschool Grandparents Day is scheduled for March 9, 2016. Grandparents Day will be April 28, 2016,
for Kindergarten-8th Grade.  Our CK grandparents are an important part of our school community and we hope 
many of you will be able to join us  If you can not able to make it please know that you are always included in our 
prayers.
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Why a 24th Christ the King reunion?  This past summer my husband and I got to celebrate our 20th high school 
reunion at Bishop McGuinness which meant it had been 24 years since I graduated with my Christ the King 
class.  A few months prior to our reunion, Patrick Hosty, a fellow CK classmate, made it his mission to contact 
our entire Christ the King class of ‘91 to ensure a good CK showing at our 20th.  We graduated 28 from Christ 
the King and ended up with 18 of these that travelled from 8 states.   Most of us were together all 9 years from 
Kindergarten to 8th grade.  Patrick put us on a group email and the communication quickly ensued.  Together we 
were able to locate all but one of our graduating class.  We exchanged memories, old birthday party pictures, and 
our current whereabouts.  A few took this opportunity to express how much going to Christ the King had meant 
to them.  I believe we all lacked the insight at the time, but now (so old and wise!) we see it.  All those “years in 
the plaid” affected us and gave us a solid faith foundation.  We are grateful to our parents for their gift of our 
Catholic school education.

During our communications, I shared with my mother “what a great class 
I had” for look at all these insightful comments in our emails!  She took 
this opportunity to gently remind me how my little sister Gretchen didn’t 
have ANY of the same teachers as I did.  Perhaps my class did chase away a 
few (and these were in the days of nuns!).  Indeed we may have been a little 
rough around the edges, but as we shared with each other, nobody gave up 
on us.  At Christ the King, there was a sense of unspoken unity.  We knew 
we were unconditionally cared for and loved not only by our parents, but 
those of our classmates.  

In our pre-reunion emails, as a class we decided we wanted to have our 
own CK get together on Sunday, so after two nights of parties we met for 
8 am Mass.  Words cannot express what it was like to be in the pews with my classmates again after all those 
years.  All that was missing was the plaid.  It was nostalgic, it was holy.  As each classmate showed up and our 
pews filled, I was nearly moved to tears.  Together again united by the same Faith and Sacrament that brought us 
together for the first time 33 years ago.   It was hands down the highlight of the weekend.  Father Rick blessed us 
and after Mass we walked through our “new” old school and proceeded to my house where we enjoyed breakfast 
and reminiscing until it was time to catch flights home.

As a class we thank Christ the King School, our teachers, parents, and priests for your commitment, prayers, 
and faith in us.  A special thanks also to Mary Schrantz for help with our reunion and to Father Rick for his kind 
blessing at Mass.  We hope to see you all again in 2025!		  Laura Imel Webb ‘91

 

 

‘The close bonds of friendship shared by the CK group were 
palpable throughout the weekend. Definitely makes you want 
to keep your kids at Catholic Schools - we want our children to 
experience these types of roots in friendship and faith.’ 

CLASS OF 1991 REUNION
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ALUMNI NEWS

Class of 2011
Congratulations to Christ the King Catholic Church Boy 
Scout Troop 120’s newest Eagle Scouts. 4 dedicated young 
men were awarded scouting’s highest rank. Troop 120 is led 
by alum Matt Jackson ‘88. Clockwise from left : Zac 
Alexander, Domenic Perrault, Kevin Davis and Ben Jones

Class of 1957
Ron Jacobs and his wife Alice have remained 
very active and involved at Christ the King 
Church and School through the years.  Ron’s 
children all graduated from Christ the King - 
Richard ‘81, Mark ‘83, Amy ‘90 and Matthew 
‘94. Grandchildren Ross ‘09, Maddie ‘10, Jessica 
‘13, Katie ‘15,  and Brandon ‘15 have continued 
the CK tradition and grandson Brett currently 
attends CK school and will graduate in 2019.

Class of 1965
Congratulations to Richard Tuohy who was 
honored as the Bishop McGuinness Catholic 
High School 2015 Alumni of the Year.

Classes of 2011 and 2012
Several alumni and parishioners participated in a mission 
trip to Santisimo Sacramento Parish in Piura, Peru, through 
Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School in June of 2015. 
The parish is led by Fr. Joseph Uhen ‘72,. This picture was 
taken at the Cathedral of St. Rose of Lima in honor of St. 
Rose House.

Class of 1961
Artist Greg Burns put on an inspiring and 
fascinating presentation for the school
demonstrating his unique drawing and painting 
techniques.

Easter Vigil mass altar servers who have been servers since 
they were in 5th grade at CK. Jack Slay '11, Ben Jones '11, 
Cory Jones '11, Ricky Bisson '11, Kyle Fitzgerald '12 and 
Garrett Pierce '11



www.facebook.com/CKSchoolAlumniOKC

Class of 2012
Noah Baker was named a 2016 National Merit Semi-Finalist. Noah is a senior at Bishop McGuinness Catholic 
High School.

ALUMNI DIRECTORY
We would love to hear from our alumni! We have created an online Alumni Directory to help our alums stay 
connected with Christ the King and their classmates. You can go online to the Alumni tab on the school website 
@ www.ckschool.com or go to  https://54310.thankyou4caring.org/pages/alumni-login to create or update your 
alumni profile. 

Thank you to Susie Burke-Ellegard ‘68, Jim Cusack ‘76, Brad Davey ‘88, Chuck Davis ‘83, Randy Fudge ‘67, 
Patrick Hosty ‘91, Margaret Massey ‘78, Joe McCarthy ‘63, Erin McDermott ‘15, William Monson ‘63, 
Mary Morris ‘67, John Riley ‘90, and Megan Wilson ‘06 who have all gone online and updated their alumni 
information recently.

If you would not like to be listed in the online Alumni Directory please email Advancement Director Mary 
Schrantz @ mschrantz@ckschool.com to have your name removed from the online directory.
You can also email your alumni information to alumni@ckschool.com.

Do you have news and/or pictures that you would like to share? 
Email us at alumni@ckschool.com!

Class of 2011
Mary Kate Morrissey graduated Salutatorian of the Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School Class of 2015.

Kate Sine graduated Valedictorian of the Bishop  McGuinness Catholic High School Class of 2015.

CK Alumni Class of 2012 included on the Bishop 
McGuinness High School Senior Homecoming Court 
Matteo Hernandez, Sam Wilson, Homecoming Queen 
Mary Kate Feighny, Hunter Hill, Christian Tharp and 
Drew Heinen. Drew is not pictured since he had to 
hurry back to play in the football game.

CK Alumni Class of 2012 included on the Bishop 
McGuinness High School Junior Homecoming Court 
Sydney Dye, Kyle Fitzgerald, Kate Goetzinger, Marlee 
Hill, Cade Gross, Conor Maguire and Crowner Jacob 
Mullins. Jacob is not pictured since he had to hurry 
back to play in the basketball game.

Please like our Alumni page on Facebook!
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These alumni were so inspired by their CK 
performing days with Mrs. Cheek that they have 
continued to perform in high school. Alumni in the 
cast of the musical “Anything Goes” at Bishop 
McGuinness pictured at left are Emilie Box ‘12, Luke 
Ray ‘11, Allison Hopfer ‘11, Christina Schrantz ‘11, 
Lucas Schrantz ‘14 and Chris Labarthe ‘13.



On behalf of the 2015 “Tailgating 
Knights” Auction team, we invite 
you to participate in the 18th Annual 
Auction on Saturday, Nov. 14, 2015 at 
6:30pm in the CK School Gym. The 
evening is sure to be fun and exciting!
Christ the King’s Annual Auction is the school’s largest 
fundraiser. In the past the auction has funded Christ 
the King’s Endowment fund, a new 1:1 computer 
initiative for our junior high, and provided ongo-
ing support for educational materials throughout 
the school. We are asking for your support and 
generosity as we prepare for this event. Part of the 
auction will consist of fundraising through 
underwriting and sponsorships. The event also 
includes a silent auction, tuition rafle and a live 
auction. 
Proceeds from the fundraiser will provide Christ 
the King Catholic School with necessities that ex-
ceed the normal operating budget and will support 
the continuing technology advancement initiative.
How can you help Christ the King School
reach our fundraising goals?
ATTEND the Auction on November 14th! Join us 

for the event by making a reservation.
Each reservation includes dinner, 
wine, beer and a fun-filled evening.
DONATE an item, gift certifi-
cate, vacation home or service.
Auction information, printable forms 

and an online payment form can be found
on our school website, www.ckschool.com, under 
the PTO Auction tab or on the parish website under
the CK School tab. Forms and payments can 
be mailed to Christ the King School, 
1905 Elmhurst Ave, OKC, OK 73120, Attn: 
Auction. Online payments can be made at 
https://54310.thankyou4caring.org/auction-2015
Our Annual Auction is not possible without the 
continued support of our community and people 
like you. We thank you for your support and consid-
eration for the children of Christ the King School, 
and we hope you can join us at Tailgating Knights!
Heather Twombly
Auction Chairperson     auction@ckschool.com
Christ the King Catholic School is a 
tax-exempt 501(c)(3) organization and our 
Federal ID number is 73-0717670
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Christ the King PTO outdid themselves again 
with their biggest fundraiser of the year, our 
school auction. The theme was “A Knight With 
Gatsby” which led to some very creative dec-
orating and attire. Courtney Eilerts, Auction 
Chair, and her large group of volunteers did an 
amazing job. Not only was it a very successful 
fundraiser, it was also an extremely fun night!

A KNIGHT WITH GATSBY
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